
Chair Green, Vice Chair Greenspan and Committee: 

Thank you for giving me the opportunity today to request an honor for Sgt. Glen Allan Millinger.  Glen 

was born in Oak Harbor, Ohio on October 6 , 1948 the only son of Rollie and Gladys Millinger.  He lived 

on Benton – Carroll Road and attended Salem - Oak Harbor High School.   

He was inducted into the Army on June 6, 1968 and attended a special school to quickly advance to the 

sergeants rank.  He was then deployed to Vietnam on May 27, 1969 as a member of D CO, 1st BN, 503rd 

Infantry, 173rd ABN BDE.  He was killed on August 3, 1969 in Binh Dinh Province, South Vietnam by 

another explosive device. 

Glen is currently survived by his sister, step sisters, step brother, nieces, nephews, great nieces and 

great nephews.  On behalf of his family I would like to request a memorial sign be placed near Benton – 

Carroll Road in his honor for his service to his country by passing this bill favorably out of committee.  

I appreciate your time in this matter and look forward to answering any questions that you may have. 

Thank you, 

Todd C. Thorbahn 

 

 

 

 


